From: Daren Zuk

Sent: 13 November 2023 11:13
To: Planning Planning
Subject: FW: Planning Application 2023/3861/P

Daren Zuk

Senior Planner
Regeneration and Planning
London Borough of Camden

From
Sent: 12 November 2023 13:03
To: Daren Zuk <Daren.Zuk@camden.gov.uk>

Subject: Planning Application 2023/3861/P

Dear Daren Zuk

Re: Primrose Hill Open Space Primrose Hill Road London NW8
Planning Application Number 2023/3861/P

I would like to submit my comments on the above application and request my name and address details are
redacted.

| have lived next to the park since 2017. Since 2020 | and my family have been victims of extreme anti social and
criminal behaviour in and around Primrose Hill park at night.
It had a serious effect on my mental and physical health and of members of my family.

The behaviour has been well documented and reported over the last three years. The park became established as a
night time destination for many hundreds (in the summer, sometimes thousands). It was, by default an unlicensed
premises.

Police were unable to devote resources necessary to prevent the levels of anti social behaviour, criminality and
public nuisance resulting in the park through the night and many hundreds of people living close to the

park - and local businesses, were seriously affected.

The Heras fencing that was installed at each entrance prevented the worst of the behaviour, when coupled with
effective clearing of the park by police and enforcement of a consistent night time closure policy from Royal Parks.



However, the temporary fencing has consistently been vandalised, almost on a daily basis and is unsightly and
dangerous.

| therefore welcome the installation of appropriate gate hardware as outlined in the application - it is suitable for
the Conservation Area within which it lies and is likely to be more robust in the face of persistent vandalism.

Please could you confirm receipt.

Many thanks



